HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JULY 10, 2012 – 9:23 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Chief Manoogian to discuss Patrol Officer’s contract:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


PATROL OFFICER’S CONTRACT

The Patrol Officers despite the fact having a signed contract with cross-outs and underlines have objected to the language in the field training section which states the following:

Members of the bargaining unit may be asked and are expected to assist in the Halifax Police Department’s field training program for new Patrol Officers.
Want it to read:

Members of the bargaining unit may be asked to assist in the Halifax Police Department’s field training program for new Patrol Officers in 2012.

Garron stated that whether or not 2012 it is in there it is only going to limit it for 1 year and they do not want to train anyone that comes in after 2012.  

Chief Manoogian said that he will talk with Officer Hingst and Officer Wiltshire asking them exactly what they want and he thinks the reason for the change is because Officer Moore stated that he was not trained properly so now they don’t want to be responsible if a new hire is not properly trained.  

Garron wants to leave the contract as is and said what the officers are saying is that they do not want to train any new hires
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:37 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Michael J. Schleiff

Clerk

/pjm

